
 

 

 

 

 

May 17, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear BIAV and members of the board of directors, 

 

I am writing to formally resign from my position at BIAV, effective 6/15/2024. This decision comes 

as an essential step for my transition to the final phase of my doctoral program, embarking on my 

training as a Clinical Psychology Resident. 

 

It has been an honor to serve as a board member at BIAV for the past two years. I am grateful for the 

opportunities for professional and personal growth that this organization has provided me. During my 

tenure, I have deepened in my knowledge of intricacies that are essential in successfully running a 

non-profit that is dedicated to serving the brain injury community in Virginia. These experiences are 

invaluable and I will continue to cherish them as I move forward to other opportunities.  

 

Thank you again for the opportunities and experiences I have had at BIAV. I wish the organization 

continued success in all its endeavors. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Chimdindu Ohayagha, M.S. 

Doctoral Candidate, Counseling Psychology 

Applicant Match Code: 36693 

 

Chimdindu Ohayagha (she/her) 

2910 Q street Apt 103 

Richmond VA 23223 

Counseling Psychology Doctoral Candidate 

Virginia Commonwealth University 

770-866-6891 


